

NADELIK LYSKERRYS 2019
PLANNING MEETING

Tuesday 3rd September 2019 at 10am in the Emily Hobhouse Room at the Public Hall

Attending: Councillor Rachel Brooks Chair (LTC), Rebecca Catterall (DCRP), Rachel Bennett (Stuart House), Jenny Foster (Liskerrett Centre/Lights Up), John Lennon (Lights Up), Mandy Hancock (LTC), Mark Gregory (artist), Carmen Hunt (Scoots Kernow), Will Coleman (Golden Tree) and Joe Lewis (Golden Tree)

Apologies: Liz Wigley (Methodist Church)

1	<p>Welcome</p> <p>Rachel welcomed everyone to the meeting.</p>	
2	<p>Schools Programme</p> <p>Joe advised that the resources will be received this week and schools will be contacted next week. This year the programme will lead with delivering in schools first, with the initial sessions held by the end of September. At the teacher sessions on 1st, 8th and 15th October 2 books will be covered at a time. One final event planning session will be held before the event with information being taken home via the schools.</p> <p>Rachel Brooks had contact with St Martin's School which looked positive. If no response to Golden Tree's contact is received they should let her know. Otherwise, Golden Tree will make all the arrangements directly with the schools.</p> <p>Taking the programme forward will need people who can engage with the pupils to hand over to, possibly working in pairs. Joe is due to go to a teacher training event next month. Rachel Brooks has a possible volunteer in mind who she will speak to.</p>	<p>GT</p> <p>MH</p> <p>GT</p> <p>RBr</p>
3	<p>Lanterns</p> <p>Mark is about to contact the schools (Trewidland, Trenode, Hillfort, Pensilva, Darite and possibly the Academy Group of St Cleer, Quethiock, Braddock and St Martin's). There will also be a session at the Liskerrett Centre on a Saturday.</p> <p>Jenny's thoughts were that the lanterns could focus on the buildings of Liskeard and feature Cornish words from the Porth books. If any other words were needed Golden Tree can translate. A FEAST bid will hopefully help fund a town-like lantern display at the Cattle Market car park. Joe said St Buryan School had created a village from boxes in 1986.</p>	<p>MG</p> <p>JF</p>
4	<p>Funding</p> <p>Rachel Brooks confirmed that £1,000 had been secured from the Town Council.</p>	
5	<p>Trail and Window Dressing</p>	

	<p>As part of the hand over from Golden Tree to the Town Council a template is being created to carry on to future years. The questions are being re-phrased so they are Christmas themed and a teacher has created a formula for the displays. Will has arranged for a practitioner to lead the window displays with each of the schools which will meet the brief for the Cornish language within the Trail and give a joined up appearance. The Town Council will have the resources to adapt them for the following year. Golden Tree will completely sort the schools displays.</p>	GT
	<p>The Trail will start at Stuart House again and will be from 11am to 1pm. Mandy and Rachel Brooks will contact venues including the Methodist Church, TIC and Occasions to check if they would like to be stops. They will also be asked if they can provide a volunteer to work with the Cornish speaker for the morning. A 5-6pm session could be held on Monday 25th for shop volunteer training if wished. Venues to be asked if they would keep the window display up to Christmas/New Year with the Trails being available to do by spotting something in the window, possibly the white stags if they have survived.</p>	MH
	<p>The timings of the Trail need to be clearly publicised with the end time being made clear to people who begin in the last ½ hour.</p>	GT
6	<p>Drop in Singing and Language Sessions/Dando</p> <p>The drop in sessions will be held at The Hub Café, The Liskerrett Centre on 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th November, 7-9pm. The sessions will be publicised to OCS, the Museum volunteers and local music groups to encourage attendance.</p> <p>Timings for the performance of Dando were considered and it was thought that having the play's final performance at the cakey tea at the end of the Trail in the Public Hall would be best as there may not be many around town in the afternoon to watch the performance. It was hoped that Rosie Fierek, Ollie Jones, Jessie Foot, Will and Pol could be made available for the performance.</p> <p>Will suggested, along with support from the Callington group, people going to the drop in sessions can be asked if they would like to be on one of the Trail stops or if they would prefer to sing with Dando. Rachel Br and Mandy will send to relevant groups on their contact list details of the drop in sessions along with the Old Cornwall Society, Museum volunteers and music groups. Joe will produce newsletter/advert. The group can share this. Joe will do a call for volunteers now to come along to the Trail and Dando.</p> <p>It was noted that the Liscart was probably still at The Albion.</p>	<p>JF</p> <p>GT</p> <p>MH</p> <p>GT</p>
7	<p>Trains / Tro Tren</p> <p>The Santa trains will run on Thursday 28th and Friday 29th November each with two carriages. It was hoped that the Elves from the Methodist Church would be available to help again as they were so good last year. Mandy or Rachel Brooks will speak to the Church. Rachel Bennett will ask at Churches Together for helpers as with two days this year we will need double the help. If two elves were available to go ahead of Santa on the</p>	<p>MH</p> <p>RBe</p>

	<p>train and two following him it would help the journey run smoothly. Training for the Elves could take place on Monday 25th before the drop in session.</p> <p>Will advised Rebecca that Pol is willing to be Santa again at a rate of £175 per day from DCRP. Thought was given on who could be a deputy Santa although Pol could be available in future years via Golden Tree for a fee. It was confirmed that DBS checks weren't necessary.</p>	RC
8	<p>Lights Up Parade / Keskerdh Lugharn ha Tanweyth</p> <p>John can give the Liskeard Radio presenter some Cornish commentary to be read out along with the invitation to come to the training on Monday 25th between 6-7pm for some guidance on pronunciation. The Silver Band can also be given Cornish music. Timings for when carol singing will take place were also discussed.</p> <p>Approximately 7 schools, the Samba band and Scoots Kernow have confirmed attendance. The Event Notice and Road Closure application have been sent to Cornwall Council.</p> <p>John advised that he was going into hospital the day after our meeting and any questions could be directed to Jenny in his absence.</p> <p>Approximately 30 marshals are needed and letters requesting sponsorship have been written to the town's banks. £3,500 is currently in hand, but the event costs over £7,000. John has applied to Howdens again and advised that it is not now possible to apply to the Town Council and the Town Forum for grants, it's one or the other. Rebecca suggested applying to Fred Champion and Wainhomes. As Simon Cassidy had assisted with GWR funding last year John had already approached him.</p>	<p>GT JL GT</p> <p>JL</p>
9	<p>Christmas Party / Gool Nadelik</p> <p>Mark confirmed that Cornish Groove Collective were happy to perform again this year with the Rubber Band completing the entertainment, costs would depend on timings and the set up. A small band and a caller being what is required. Ilow Splann had sent an email that they would be available to perform, but it was decided that their services wouldn't be needed as well, they also offered carol singing workshops but there was no budget for these. Mandy will thank them for their interest but advise that we are sorted.</p> <p>The party will commence at 6.30pm, straight after the fireworks. It is anticipated that Cornish Groove Collective will play from 6.30 – 8.00pm approximately and then the Rubber Band. These timings will be checked that they work for both bands with recorded music playing for a short while if necessary. We will also check with Rubber Band if they have a PA and if CGC can also use it. The sound system in the Hall will also be checked. Dando would not be performed at the party.</p> <p>Carmen already had Cornish dance workshops arranged on Wednesdays, 7-9pm at the Liskerrett Centre from 18th September which Mandy will share onto social media.</p> <p>The Real Junk Food Project will be contacted to see if they are able to</p>	<p>MH</p> <p>MH</p> <p>MH</p>

	provide food again this year. A pay bar will be set up for the event.	
10	<p>Publicity</p> <p>The Lyskerrys Autumn/Winter edition copy deadline is 27th September. Will get Bethia and Jackie in touch with each other. He also suggested that Rachel Brooks get in touch with Mark Trevethan regarding possible funding for the Cornish section of the magazine.</p> <p>Mandy will send Joe the details of the Cornwall Council printing service which we used last year at a competitive rate with Golden Tree funding the printing.</p> <p>Joe confirmed that Emily Godwin is putting together an asset pack which will include a style guide. Golden Tree will build the publicity rather than Emily. It was decided that a poster showing all events would be less confusing than last year's set of posters which were all very similar. Rebecca will give Joe the train times but DCRP will design their own poster.</p> <p>John would like the design for the badges asap as they have a team waiting to make them. They should be slightly different to last year and are a good money maker. Golden Tree will give Jenny the artwork.</p> <p>Mandy will check her photos from last year's drop in sessions and send to Will if there are any good ones. The events should focus on fun. Golden Tree will also share photos of last year's events with Mandy.</p>	<p>GT</p> <p>RBr</p> <p>MH</p> <p>GT</p> <p>RC</p> <p>GT</p> <p>MH</p> <p>GT</p>
11	<p>Other</p> <p>The Holly carol had been sent to the churches and also the Cornish Times so it could be included in the annual Carol Book. Details of the singing sessions will be sent to Churches Together to encourage attendance.</p> <p>It was confirmed that the Santas on Bikes would be coming through town the week after our event.</p> <p>Rebecca confirmed the correct email address for David Whiteway as David.Whiteway@gwr.com, another good contact at GWR being Lewis Ward.</p>	<p>MH</p>
12	<p>Next meeting</p> <p>The next meeting is scheduled for 1st October at 1 pm in the Emily Hobhouse Room.</p>	